
 TOWN OF BRUNSWICK 
CORRECTED NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 
 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held before the Town Board of 
the Town of Brunswick on the 8th day of March, 2018, at 6:45 P.M., at Brunswick Town Hall, 
located at 336 Town Office Road, Town of Brunswick, to consider the adoption of proposed 
Town of Brunswick Local Law No. 3 of the Year 2018 (Introductory) entitled: 
   
“A Local Law Amending Town of Brunswick Local Law No. 1 of the Year 2008 Pertaining 
to the Cold War Veterans Limited Town Tax Exemption”.  
  
 The purpose of this local law is to exercise the Town’s option under Real Property Tax 
Law, Section 458-b, as amended effective September 12, 2017, to remove the ten (10) year 
limitation on the duration of the Town’s Cold War Veterans Limited Town Tax Exemption as 
was formerly required by Real Property Tax Law, Section 458-b.  
 
  A full copy of the text of the said proposed local law may be examined at the Office of 
the Town Clerk, Town of Brunswick, 336 Town Office Road, Town of Brunswick, during 
regular business hours. 
 
 All those interested will be heard at the said time and place. 
 
Dated:  Brunswick, New York 
         February 26, 2018 
  
                                                  BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD 
 
 
 
       ___________________________________ 
                                                                  Town Clerk                                                         
                                                               Town of Brunswick                                         


